RCAF Station, Great Whale River P.O. Box 6121, Montreal, P.W. August 26, 1962

Dear Mrs. Yane,

Thank-you for your letter of August 12, and for the numerous reports made by the Montreal Centre. The Montreal Centre is still shead of any other Centre taking part in this programme.

Did you have any luck in observing Comet Eumason? I regret that I was unable to observe it myself — partly because of very poor weather and the low altitude of the comet from my high latitude.

I will be unable to attend the ALPO meeting next month, as I will still be in Gt. Whale R. until January '63.

I trust that your trip was a success. Did you tour the world?

Best regards, and good observing,

Jim Low